SASKATCHEWAN

Saskatchewan Archives Board, Regina and Saskatoon: There were
no staff changes during the year. Provincial Archivist, Allan
Turner, was appointed Chairman of the Historic Sites and Monuments
Board of Canada for the period 1968-1972.

The Board approved a revised classification of archival posi-
tions, retroactive to July 1, 1968. Four grades of archival assis-
tant replace the two former classifications, with salary ranges as
follows:

Archival Assistant I 5520 - 5760 -~ 6000 -~ 6240 - 6480 - 6720
Archival Assistant II 6900 - 7140 - 7380 7620 - 7860 -~ 8100
Archival Assistant III 7800 - 8160 - 8520 8880 - 9240 - 9600
Archival Assistant IV 9000 - 9360 - 9720 - 10080 -~ 10440 - 10800

Important acquisitions during the past year included the Sas-
katoon office records of the Canadian Centre for Community Studies;
records of the village and school district of Hague, the village of
Edam, the Rosemont Mennonite Church, the Saskatchewan Co-operative
Women's Guild, the Saskatchewan Feeder Show and the Southern Co-
operative Stock Yards, Moose Jaw, the Saskatchewan Provincial W.C.T.U.,
the Saskatchewan Health Officials Association, tax rolls of the City
of Regina for 1946, minutes of the Saskatchewan Land Utilization
Board, 1936~1963, records of the Saskatchewan Water Resources Com-
mission, 1895 -~ 1966. Among photographic accessions were some 400
negatives from West's Studios, Regina. Newspapers microfilmed inc-
luded Der Bote, 1904-1947, the Prairie Messenger, Muenster, 1922~

1942, Stoughton Times, 1905-1945, Rosthern Enterprise, 1918-1920,
Davidson Leader, 1904-1912, and the Hanley Herald, 1936-1945.

The Board published its Thirteenth Report, for the period
1966-68, early in 1969.

During the Western History Conference at the University of Cal-
gary on March 1, Messrs. Alan Ridge, John Bovey, Allan Turner, Miss
Sheilagh Jameson, and staff members of the Alberta Archives and
the Glenbow Foundation met informally at luncheon to discuss questions
of mutual concern. It was agreed to hold a meeting of prairie reg-
ional archivists late in the fall, probably at Edmonton. Possible
topics for discussion were suggested, and Mr. Ridge agreed to act as
convener of arrangements.

For further Canadian news, see American Archivisgst "News Notes-Canada"
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